AGING & DISABILITY RESOURCE CENTER OF THE NORTHWOODS
Thursday, June 23, 2022 – 1:00 P.M.

Frances L. Simek Memorial Library, 400 N Main St, Medford, WI 54451
Call to order:  Chair Gretzinger called the meeting to order at 1:02 P.M.  John Brensinger, Interim Regional Manager, and Jackie Murphy, WIPFLI, were also present.
Members Present:  Ackley, Bix Dubiak, Gretzinger, Helmer, Lee, Lemke


Members Absent:  None
Public Comment & Introductions:  None
Approval of the Agenda:  Ackley moved to approve the agenda with eight items; Lee seconded.  All Ayes. Motion Carried.  
Approval of the Minutes of the April 27, 2022 Board of Directors Meeting:  Lemke moved to approve the minutes of the April 27, 2022 Board of Directors Meeting as presented.  Ackley seconded.  All Ayes.  Motion Carried.

Financials, WIPFLI – Through the first five months of the year, the ADRC-NW is $69,000 underspent. This is primarily due to employees retiring and new employees being hired at lesser cost.  The Elder Benefit Specialist position was at 32 hours per week.  However, the EBS Program Attorney (supervisor) feels the EBS should be at 40 hours per week because of the work load.  Ms. Murphy stated that we should have no problem financially going to forty hours per week. Brensinger is interested in hiring a new person for the Crandon office, and she would like 35-40 hours per week.  Dubiak moved to hire the new EBS at 40 hours per week; Ackley seconded.  All Ayes.  Motion Carried.  
After review, Dubiak moved to receive the cash disbursements for May 2022 in the amount of $52,956 and place them on file subject to audit.  Helmert seconded.  All Ayes.  Motion Carried.  
John reported that our 2021 audit had only one item that required a plan of correction.  That was the time and task reporting.  A plan of action suggested by the CLA Auditor was to better check the information before submitting it.
Interim Regional Manager Updates: 1) The auditing firm would like us to review and update our lease policy, procurement policy and the conflict of interest policy.  2) Sherry Schulke, the State Regional Quality Specialist, will be attending our August meeting on August 26. 3) Brensinger checked with the State Department of Health Services concerning an office for the Dementia Care Specialist in Medford.  An office is really not needed for this person since she is supposed to be working out in the community.  Board Member Lemke is working with Taylor County to see if a small office can be established at the Commission on Aging/ADRC offices.
Future Agenda Items:  Audit and follow up on items at this meeting
Adjournment:  With no further business, Bix moved to adjourn; Lee seconded.  All Ayes.  The meeting was adjourned at 1:40 P.M.
Handouts:  Minutes of the April 27, 2022 ADRC-NW Board of Directors meeting; Statement of Net Position – May 31, 2022; Statement of Revenues & Expenses for the period ending May 31, 2022; Cash Disbursements May 2022; 2021-2022 ADRC Federal & State GPR Revenue Comparison.
